

UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT

Northern District of Alabama Richard Shelby Federal Building and Courthouse 2005 University Blvd, Room 2613 Tuscaloosa, Alabama 35401 (205) 561-1600

November 1, 2024

Dear Members of the Bar:

After serving the federal judiciary in the Northern District of Alabama for more than 25 years, first as an Assistant United States Bankruptcy Administrator and then as Clerk of Court for the United States Bankruptcy Court, Joseph E. Bulgarella will retire from federal service at the end of this year. Mr. Bulgarella's last day with the court is December 29, 2024. Following his retirement, Mr. Bulgarella plans to return to the courtroom and has been selected by the United States Bankruptcy Administrator for the Northern District of Alabama to serve as a chapter 7 panel trustee, beginning January 1, 2025. Please join me in thanking Mr. Bulgarella for his tireless service to the bankruptcy court and in wishing him well in his future endeavors.

Succeeding Mr. Bulgarella is Mac Halcomb. Mr. Halcomb presently serves as the Chief Deputy Clerk, a role he has held since September of 2016, and will assume the position of Clerk of Court on Monday, December 30, 2024. Please join me in congratulating Mr. Halcomb on his new position with the court.

Sincerely,

Jennifer/H. Henderson

Chief United States Bankruptcy Judge

Northern District of Alabama